Defend Council Housing: Press Release 15 June 2009

Tenants set out their demands from government review as new paper on housing debt published
Defend Council Housing welcomes more warm words for council housing from the new Housing Minister John Healey, but supporters of council housing will want to see hard cash to back them up in the government's forthcoming report on its Review of Council Housing Finance. 

A set of papers being published by the House of Commons Council Housing Group, Council Housing: Time to Invest, presents new evidence and research to back up our demands. The most recent paper, The Money's There: debt write-off, gap funding and receipts, published today, reveals that over £68 billion from council house rents and sales has been taken by government over the last 30 years; more than enough to pay off the total debt and provide gap funding to meet the investment backlog.

Council tenants, councillors, MPs and trade unions are demanding that the government should:

· Write off historic debt and remove this element from the housing subsidy system altogether, making housing finance fairer and much simpler. 

· Provide a 'level playing field' on gap funding. Where tenants have chosen to remain under the ownership and management of the council and the authority is unable to meet the 'Decent Homes' standard, the government should provide sufficient gap funding to enable them to do so. 

· Raise allowances. Management and maintenance allowance and the major repairs allowance to be set at a level that meets need; and ensure any formula for allowances is based on a 30-year settlement for long-term stability, while keeping economic risks with government, not councils. 

· Ring fence the national Housing Revenue Account and ensure that, as a principle, all council tenants' rents and right to buy receipts are spent on our homes. Introduce and enforce a set of accounting rules and standards to ensure that council rents are ring-fenced locally. 

· Enable a massive programme of new-build council housing to make a meaningful contribution to solving the housing crisis and ending the recession in Britain. 

· A moratorium on stock transfer, partial transfers and other privatisation of council housing assets and land until Review outcome and implications are fully implemented. 

· Protect secure, affordable and democratically accountable council housing - no undermining, means-testing or time limiting secure tenancies. 

· Introduce a fair and balanced debate to protect tenants against 'mis-selling' in stock transfer ballots. 

 

Notes for editors 

Writing off debt and ending the robbery from tenants' rents would free up enough money - £1.7 billion a year - to fully fund allowances at level of need. New research and evidence gathered in the MPs inquiry demonstrates that a sizeable uplift of both M&M and MRA allowances is required, to give council housing the 'long-term, sustainable future' which is the declared aim of the review. (Fully Funding Allowances: calculating 'level of need').
Tenants call for an end to money being siphoned out of council housing both locally and nationally (Ring-fencing the money that belongs to council housing).
The report also details evidence of the huge need and support for new council house building from councils throughout the country (Time for Council Housing: invest in a mass programme of new council homes).
 
 
